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General Comment 
This is the personal comment of Willie Dodson of Appalachian Voices. App Voices will be 
submitting a more extensive comment on behalf of the organization. 

In order to be concise, I will just say that I echo my organization's comments, as well as those of 
the National Black Lung Assocation and local BLA chapters, Appalachian Citizens Law Center, 
Sam Petsonk, Bob Cohen, Drew Harris and the UMWA. 

In particular, I want to emphasize that I personally, and the advocacy community more generally, 
are well aware that MSHA is under-funded, and that it would be difficult for the agency to 
conduct all the inspections, sampling, enforcement and related administrative functions that we 
are asking for. However, as numerous comments have made clear, many aspects of the current 
proposal will give the industry loopholes they can exploit to totally undermine the purpose of this 
rule. So MSHA needs to do the right thing and finalize a strong rule, even though this will be a 
tall order given the agency's budget constraints. Please know that the advocacy community will 
continue to exert pressure on Congress to address the black lung crises, and that a major part 
of this moving forward will be a push for Congress to increase funding for MSHA. 
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